
MFL at Clifton Primary School 

Subject lead: Amy Bhachu 

Intent and rationale 

Studying a language in primary school provides children with skills that are essential for the 

twenty-first century. As well as giving them the opportunity to learn an additional language 

(French), an increasingly important skill in our globalised society, it also helps to promote 

and develop a broader intercultural understanding. The study of an additional language also 

supports children’s literacy and oracy in school, by raising awareness of aspects of their own 

language(s), thereby enriching their understanding. 

Our aim is to develop the confidence and competence of each child at Clifton in the foreign 

language they are learning.  Our goal is for them to be passionate, curious and confident 

about their own foreign language learning abilities when they finish Clifton Primary School. 

We will help them develop and demonstrate substantial progress in the 5 key language skills 

necessary for learning French.  

•Speaking  

•Listening  

•Reading  

•Writing  

•Grammar  

 

We aim to ensure that pupils of all abilities develop solid foundations in these key language 

learning skills – properly preparing them for the next stage of their language learning 

journey. These skills will develop children’s ability to understand what they hear and read 

and enable them to express themselves in speech and writing. We will extend their 

knowledge of how language works and explore the similarities and differences between the 

foreign language they are learning (French) and English. We will also help strengthen their 

sense of identity through learning about culture in other countries and comparing it with their 

own. 

Implementation 

All key stage 2 classes will have access to a high-quality foreign languages curriculum using 
the Language Angels scheme of work and resources. This will progressively develop pupil 
skills in French through regularly taught and well-planned weekly lessons in key stage 2 
which will be taught by class teachers. 

Children will progressively acquire, use and apply a growing bank of vocabulary, language 
skills and grammatical knowledge, organised around age-appropriate topics and themes - 
building blocks of language into more complex, fluent and authentic language. 

All teachers will know where every child is at any point in their foreign language learning 
journey. 



The planning of different levels of challenge and which units to teach at each stage of the 
academic year will be addressed dynamically and will be reviewed in detail annually as units 
are updated and added to the scheme. Lessons offering appropriate levels of challenge and 
stretch will be taught at all times to ensure pupils learn effectively, continuously building 
their knowledge of and enthusiasm for French. 

Children will be taught how to listen and read longer pieces of text gradually in French and 
they will have ample opportunities to speak, listen to, read and write French with and 
without scaffolds, frames and varying levels of support. 

Early Language Units (entry level) and Core Vocabulary lessons are designed to run for 20 
to 30 minutes. Intermediate, Progressive and Creative Curriculum units are designed to run 
for approximately 45 minutes. 

Units, where possible and appropriate, will be linked to class topics and cross curricular 
themes. Children will build on previous knowledge gradually as their French lessons 
continue to recycle, revise and consolidate previously learnt language whilst building on all 
four language skills: listening, speaking, reading and writing. Knowledge and awareness of 
required and appropriate grammar concepts will be taught throughout all units at all levels of 
challenge.  

Grammar is integrated and taught discreetly throughout all appropriate units. Teachers can 
also use the specific Grammar Explained units to ensure pupils are exposed to all of the 
appropriate grammar so they are able to create their own accurate and personalised responses 
to complex authentic foreign language questions by the end of key stage 2. 

The school has a unit planner in place which will serve as an overall ‘teaching map’ 
outlining for all teachers within the school what each class in each year group will be taught 
and when it will be taught. Each class in each year group will have an overview of units to be 
taught during the academic year to ensure substantial progress and learning is achieved. Each 
teaching unit is divided into 6 fully planned lessons. 

· Each unit and lesson will have clearly defined objectives and aims. 

· Each lesson will incorporate interactive whiteboard materials to include ample speaking 
and listening tasks within a lesson. 

· Lessons will incorporate challenge sections and desk-based activities that will be offered 
will three levels of stretch and differentiation. These may be sent home as homework if not 
completed in class. 

· Reading and writing activities will be offered in all units. Some extended reading and 
writing activities are provided so that native speakers can also be catered for. 

· Every unit will include a grammar concept which will increase in complexity as pupils 
move from Early Language units, through Intermediate units and into Progressive units. 

· Extending writing activities are provided to ensure that pupils are recalling previously 
learnt language and, by reusing it, will be able to recall it and use it with greater ease and 
accuracy. These tasks will help to link units together and show that pupils are retaining and 
recalling the language taught with increased fluency and ease. 


